Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Wednesday 12th January 2011
 Present: Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Muriel Taylor (MT) Steph Wagstaff –Bethell (SW-B), Jane Evison (JE), Michelle France (MF). Pennie Drummond (PD).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.    
Apologies received from MM. 
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

The Equithon account is almost completed & the money sent to the charities. SW-B will approach the Eaton Estate with a view to running a Social Ride.
	SW-B

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 
 MT reported that the balance is £516.67. 
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there is one new member from the winning Riding Clubs Team.  
	

	6
	PR.  
JE regretted that she had done very little due to pressure of work. She has taken on a new role & will have less time to devote to PR. SW-B offered to assist & will be joint PR rep. It was agreed that the Rides Calendar for 2011 should be put in the spring & summer editions of Equitrader. 
	SW-B

	7
	Annual Meeting.
PG has agreed a menu with Heyrose Golf Club  (Hotpot & Fruit Crumble) at a cost of £9.30 a head. A request was made for raffle prizes. PD has organised the rosettes & trophies.
	PG

	8
	Training Day.
This will be held at New Barn Livery Yard on Sunday Mar 13th at a cost of £10 a head. The title “Endurance from start to finish” was suggested & the day will cater for all rider levels. The suggested format is to have a selection of speakers on various topics eg. nutrition (Baileys), massage, shoeing, training techniques plus a vet gate demonstration. Also hopefully there will be an option for riders to have a short session on the Horse Simulator with an instructor at an extra charge. LF & PG will view & book the facility & LF, JE & MT will contact speakers. SW-B will produce a poster & take bookings. It is hoped to offer hot drinks &/or soup. LF will ask MM if she has the urn.
	LF, JE, MT

SW-B

LF

	9
	Charity Ride in Aid of Cancer Research.
Kate Williams has recently lost her mother to cancer & wishes to run a social ride in North Wales in aid of the charity but under EGB rules. All the committee were happy with this. LF will discuss dates with her & suggest May 1st 2011. LF will also enquire as to the EGB guidelines on running charity rides. 
	LF

LF

	10
	Pleasure Ride Entry fees for 2011.
The committee agreed on a new price of £9 for members & £15 for non-members. 
	

	11
	AOB.

1. We need to finalise the calendar for 2011. Dates to be added are Training Day 13th Mar, Teggs Nose 26th Mar, N Wales ride in April, 21stAug Peover Social Ride. 
2. JE & PG will attend the Ride Organisers’ Seminar.

3. The Inter Group Trophy has not been contested for 2 years now & it should have its use changed. It was decided to award it to the winner of the Frolic 84km class. PD will organise the engraving etc.

4. PG reported that the Congleton Ride was very successful & raised over £400.
5. The Teggs Nose Ride will be nominated as the 10th Anniversary Ride. 

6. MT will bring all the remaining clothing to sell at the Annual meeting. 

7. JE now has a “safeguarding” qualification & has offered to be our designated Child Protection person.  The committee was delighted to accept. 
8. At present we do not have a Health  & Safety Rep. It was suggested that MM might take on this role & LF agreed to ask her.
	JE, PG

PD

MT

    LF

	13
	Date of next meeting.
This will be on Wednesday 2nd March at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8.00 pm.

	








